MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
BETWEEN
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION AND ITS
RIVERSIDE CHAPTER #506
AND THE
RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
September 21, 2022

This memorandum of understanding (“MOU") is agreed between the Riverside Unified School District
(the “District’ or “RUSD”) and the California School Employees Association and its Chapter 506
(“CSEA"), collectively, (“the parties”). The District and CSEA meet and negotiate wages, hours and/or
working conditions.

As a result of negotiations, the District and CSEA met and agree to the following:

Due to outside vendors’ contracts that have expired and a reduced number of meals being served
during the month of July there is not enough funding nor work to support continuing to hire Food
Production Worker, Senior Food Production Worker and Senior Production Worker Il positions at
twelve (12) months. As vacancies arise, the positions will be eleven (11) months. In the future, if
production needs increase to prior levels, Nutrition Services will reevaluate the possibility of returning
positions to twelve (12) months.

This agreement is subject to CSEA Policy 610 and ratification from the CSEA membership and the
approval of the Board of Education.

FOR THE DISTRICT: FOR CSEA: )
Kyley Ybarra Joy Hurst ~
Assistant Superintendent, Personnel President, CSEA #506

Riverside Unified School District
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Robin Mesa Ramona Hillis
Director V, Classified Personnel CSEA Relations Representative
Riverside Unified School District
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